

## Lenzie Community Council

Minutes of meeting in Dean House on Wednesday 18<sup>th</sup> October 2023 at 7:30 pm

1.1	<b>Members</b> – Drena O’Malley; Jack Cook; Laura Henderson; Tom Gray;	
<b>2.0</b>	<b>APOLOGIES</b>	
2.1	Aileen Mundy; Chris Gilroy; Mark Billington;	
<b>3.0</b>	<b>POLICE REPORT</b> – PC Aidan was unable to attend but had arranged for colleagues Gillian Porteous and Chris Birnie to attend and report. Main activities in the last month had been road traffic issues and speed checks, youth disorder (with a priority given to control of fireworks. Car thefts are at a high level (daily in ED) and alerts have been raised concerning the risk of theft when cars are left unattended for the purpose of de-frosting windscreens. The two Police officers were thanked for their report.	
<b>4.0</b>	<b>MINUTES OF 20<sup>TH</sup> SEPTEMBER 2023 MEETING</b>	
	It was proposed by Drena O’Malley and seconded by Tom Gray that these minutes be accepted as correct.	TG
<b>5.0</b>	<b>MATTERS ARISING</b>	
5.1	<b>Road Safety Report</b> – A strategy for Transport and Road Safety has been drafted. The ongoing concerns of parents re Easter Garngaber Road were reported, along with a false impression that LCC is dealing with the issue. A member undertook to re-issue an invitation to parents to attend LCC monthly meeting. In discussion, various measures were suggested which could be implemented to make the route safer for young children walking to school.	CG, TG & DOM
5.2	<b>CC Areas/Boundaries</b> - No further Waterside CC minutes have become available beyond August.	TG
5.3	<b>Westerhill feedback</b> – The Secretary had attended a Teams meeting which gave feedback on the opinions raised at the project consultation in Bishopbriggs Memorial Hall. It appeared that route proposals most favoured by those who gave feedback were option E (most easterly route, nearest to Boghead route) and options A and B taken together (most westerly route). It was suggested that contact be made with Bishopbriggs CC to exchange information. It emerged at the meeting that the paths and the roundabout-based junctions indicated on maps were only indicative at this stage and these were issues that would be resolved later in the projects by the Masterplan team. It was agreed to ask the Chair of the meeting, Charles Macklin, for a contact with the Masterplan Team and to be kept in touch with this issue.	TG
<b>6.0</b>	<b>PLANNING – weekly lists</b>	
6.1	<b>Local Place Plans</b> – Continued	JC
<b>7.0</b>	<b>LENZIE COMMUNITY FESTIVAL - reports</b>	
7.1	<b>Festival Financial Outcome</b> – The final payments and receipts of the festival were now to hand. The total outcome of the payments was £3,959.44 and the receipts were £1,236.50. The nett cost therefore amounted to £2,722.94.	
7.2	<b>Festival timing</b> – It was agreed that if there is to be a Festival in 2024, it should be	

## Lenzie Community Council

Minutes of meeting in Dean House on Wednesday 18<sup>th</sup> October 2023 at 7:30 pm

	timed for June rather than August, with a preferred date of 2 <sup>nd</sup> June.	
<b>8.0</b>	<b>CHRISTMAS LIGHTS SWITCH-ON</b>	
8.1	Arrangements for this event are going forward. Police have been notified and it is hoped to have an officer in attendance but this cannot be guaranteed. A Santa was still being sought at the time of meeting and MB needs a volunteer to put up lights on Lenzie Old Church railings.	MB & DOM
<b>9.0</b>	<b>NEWYEAR JOG</b>	
9.1	Police have again also been notified of this event. A meeting with Robert Rogerson will take place on 27 <sup>th</sup> October. Sourcing of 2-way radios (hire/purchase) has been investigated but it is apparent that purchase could not be justified financially.	DOM TG
<b>10.0</b>	<b>AGM</b>	
10.1	The AGM date was set for 15 <sup>th</sup> November and a speaker chosen for the post meeting event. The audited accounts for the year to March 2023 will be presented, the Convenor will give an Annual Report for the year to date and Office-Bearers will be elected. Various options for a venue were discussed and it was agreed that the meeting be held in Deafblind Scotland premises. The monthly meeting will be at 7:00 pm followed by the AGM and the speaker on the subject of retro-fitting housing stock in order to increase the insulation capability of the homes and facilitate the installation of more efficient heating systems.	DOM & TG
<b>11.0</b>	<b>AOCB</b> – It was agreed to contact those on LCC membership list with a view to ascertaining the number of active members.	DOM
<b>12.0</b>	<b>DATE OF NEXT MEETING</b>	
	The next monthly meeting will be on 15 <sup>th</sup> November at 7:00 pm	ALL